
     Castle Rock Quilt Club meeting on March 7th was brought to order by Pamela Dittmer, President.  A 

short business meeting was held including announcing the “Day Retreat” on Saturday, June 3rd from 9:00 

AM to 8:00PM at the church. The retreat will include breakfast, lunch and dinner along with so much fun 

and perhaps a few surprises.  To sign up please send a check to Karen Parry, Treasurer, for $35.00 or 

bring to the next meeting on April 7th. 

      The meeting for April will be changed to Friday, April 7th. The speaker will be Annette Ornelas of 

Southwind Designs. She will be demonstrating dimensional curved quilting techniques along with a 

trunk show of her beautiful quilts. Annette will also be giving a class on April 8th, Saturday, at the church 

from 9:00 to 4:00. Those wishing to attend please send $75.00 to Karen Parry, Treasurer. 

        The main event  tonight was “Horrible Happenings at the Winery”.  The mystery cast was composed 

of several club members and each made a quilt block pertaining to the theme. Appetizers, Main Course 

and Dessert were served between and after the acts.  Barbara K., the only one, was able to solve the 

“Who Dunnit” and won the quilt made by the cast members.  Barbara the donated the quilt back to the 

club for a charity quilt. Thanks Barbara!  

      The meeting was then adjourned after a short “Show and Tell” always enjoyed by all. 


